

Department of Public Tiealth

SAN FRANCISCO 2. CALIFORNIA

July 1, 1949

Governor Earl Warren State Capitol Secramento, California

Dear Governor Warren:

Senate Bill 966 proposes to eliminate the future licensing of midwives. Since Section 2140 is not involved, it would appear that those now practicing may continue to do so.

In 1946 only 456 of the 218,484 resident births were attended by midwives, a figure equivalent to .2% of all births. Since the problem, therefore, does not appear to be of great significance, I can see no particular reason for this regislation; on the other hand, I have no particular objection to it.

Very truly yours,

Wilton L. Halverson, M. D. Director of Public Health

By

Ellis D. Sox, M. D. In Temporary Charge

WIH FMM:ylt